
Loss and Theft of  Personal Items 

 During the Holiday season I receive many calls about residents who are      
missing items they received as gifts.  I hope you have never had the unpleasant  
experience of finding that your personal items have disappeared—either through 
loss or theft.  Personal loss is NOT an inevitable fact of life in a nursing home or  
assisted living home, and you do not have to accept it! 

 For most residents, the only link to the past may be a few cherished  
possessions, so protecting these invaluable belongings from loss or theft is of 
great importance.   

Here are some things you can do to protect your belongings: 

 Use a permanent marker to write your name on clothing and other personal 
items in an area that does not show when worn or used. 

 Engrave or permanently mark dentures and eyeglasses with your name.      
(Most dentists are able to engrave dentures.) 

 Ask to see your personal inventory sheet and verify all your possessions are 
listed.   

 RETAIN A COPY of the inventory sheet and keep any receipts or appraisals of 
these items for your records.  Better yet, take photos of your items to help in   
locating them, receiving reimbursement or making a police report.    

 Ask to be provided with something that can be locked, such as a drawer or 
box.  Keep the key with you at ALL times and find out if anyone else has a copy 
of the key. 

 Only keep small amounts of cash for your use.  Homes are obligated to        
maintain a “Patient Trust Account” for you (at your request) and to provide       
reasonable access (during normal business hours) to your account.  

 Identify the staff personnel responsible for investigating reports of loss and 
theft.  Report any loss to that person IN WRITING as soon as you can AND 
SEND A COPY TO YOUR OMBUDSMAN (see page four for address).  Make sure 
the home gives you the results of the investigation.   

 Request reimbursement if the property cannot be recovered. 

 Federal and state laws require long-term care homes to protect the personal 
possessions of their residents and have written policies for handling loss and 
theft.  Ask to see a copy of these policies.  If a home fails to maintain a reasonably 
secure environment, the home may be held responsible for the loss or theft of 
your personal property. 


